Immaculate Conception Church Palmer Road

Our Lady of Assumption Mission Miminegash

Bulletin from October 22-29, 2017

Pastor: Père Albin Arsenault

Email: palmerroadparish@gmail.com
Website: www.palmerroadparish.com

Bulletin: Jean Willcock

Housekeeper: MaryAnn Smith

Custodian: Billy Myers

Sunday Collection:

October 15, 2017: \$1,706.40 Thank you for your generosity



Whose head is this and whose title?

29th Sunday in Ordinary Time

The Pharisees went and plotted to entrap Jesus in what he said. So they sent their disciples to him, along with the Herodians, saying, "Teacher, we know that you are sincere, and teach the way of God in accordance with truth, and show deference to no one; for you do not regard people with partiality. Tell us, then, what you think. Is it lawful to pay taxes to the emperor, or not?"

The Gospel of Matthew

News

Prize/Craft Bingo: There will be a Prize/Craft Bingo at the Palmer Road Hall on Friday, Oct 27, beginning at 7 p.m. There will be lots of crafts/prizes to be won and we will also have fudge, 50/50 tickets and more. All money raised will go towards helping buy a wheelchair accessible van for Lisa Doucette (wife of Darryl from Palmer Road who has MS) and daughter of Myra and the late Joe Shea. We look forward to your support!

Miminegash Novena: The Goodwill offering of \$53 from the Miminegash Novena has been donated to Fr Roy Shea.

Parish Volunteers: The 125th Anniversary Committee is planning an Appreciation Night for all Immaculate Conception Parish volunteers (past and present). Please reserve Saturday, Nov 25 at 8 p.m. for this special event if you have been a parish volunteer at any time. More details to follow next week.

Free Flu Shot Clinic: Public Health Nursing is offering the annual flu shot, free of charge, at Westisle Composite High School on Friday, Nov 3 from 9 a.m. - 4 p.m. The flu shot is available, free of charge, to anyone 6 months of age and older. (Note there is no school that day) The best way to protect yourself and your family from the flu is to get a flu shot each year.

Annual Diocesan Retreat: January 19-21, 2018 at Our Lady of Hope Retreat Centre. Theme: "How to Become a Saint" with Father Brian MacDougall. If you are serious about pursuing authentic Christian holiness in Christ then this is the retreat for you.

Fr Floyd Gallant: Bishop Grecco has granted Father Floyd Gallant a three-month medical leave of absence and he has appointed Father Martin Carter as acting rector of St. Dunstan's Basilica. Please pray for Father Floyd's peace and healing.

Reminder

Children's Liturgy: Starting on Sunday, Oct 15, we will be restarting the Children's Liturgy during the 11a.m. Mass, for ages three up to grade 2. We will cover the Gospel of the day at a level the children can

understand and enjoy, as well as songs, prayers and activities. We also welcome any parent or sibling who would like to accompany a child.

Parish Pictorial Directory Deadline: Universal Studios will be returning to our parish November 6 & 7 to finalize the photo taking sessions for the parish's full colour pictorial directory. If you are interested in having your photo taken, please call the parish office, 882-2622, by October 15 with your name and contact information so Universal Studios can call to book an appointment. For those that participate, you will receive a free pictorial directory. In celebration of the 125th anniversary of our church, the parish directory book will be available for sale in early December.

PEI LIFE Chain: Please join us Sunday, Oct 22, 2 pm at UPEI Chaplaincy Centre. We will be standing for LIFE along University Avenue for one hour and close with a small reception.

CURSILLO: Our Lady of Hope Retreat Centre: Men's weekend will be held November 2-5; Women's weekend will be held November 9-12. For further information, contact Barb Wonnacott 902-393-4557 or email barbwonnacott@eastlink.ca

Teen Encounter: The Next Teen Encounter Weekend is November 17-19 at Cavendish Gateway Resort with Fr. Andrew MacDonald as chaplain. To register contact

http://dioceseofcharlottetown.com/teen-encounter-registration/ (Please note: we are asking everyone to submit applications - even those who applied in the past but had to defer acceptance, or those who were on a wait list).

Holland College Scholarships: The SDU Board of Governors is offering five, \$2,000 Awards of Merit to students entering the second year of a two year program at Holland College. Deadline to apply is November 1, 2017. Application forms and scholarship criteria are available at the Holland College admission office, by calling 393-3441 or emailing: sdu@eaastlink.ca

Pilgrimage to Medjugorje: From April 27-May 7, Pilgrimage to Medjugorje. The cost is \$2,035 (+ \$675 airport taxes/security/fuel surcharges) includes airfare from the Maritimes, (twin or triple) accommodation, daily breakfast & dinner and professional local guide. Accompanying priest are yet to be determined. For information contact Hector and Cécile Caissie at hectorcaissie@hotmail.ca or (506) 857-2295.

MASS INTENTIONS

Monday: 23/10 10:00 a.m.

Donald Knox by Joe McInnis

Tuesday: 24/10 9:00 a.m.

Fr Charles Gallant

Wednesday: 25/10 9:00 a.m.

Wilbert Bernard by Mary & Gordon

Thursday: 26/10 7:00 p.m.

Anniversary Mass: Steve MacDonald

Friday: 27/10 No Mass

30th Sunday in Ordinary Time October 29th, 2017

Saturday: 28/10 7:00 p.m.

For the People

Sunday: 29/10 (M) 9:00 a.m.

Herby Thibodeau by Josie

(PR) 11:00 a.m.

Wilfred & Mary Bernard by Son Kevin Bernard

BULLETIN: Bulletin announcements accepted up to Tuesday at 12 Noon in written form or by **email:**palmerroadparish@gmail.com

Office hours: Monday & Thursday 9:30 am - 5 pm

BAPTISMS: Baptism will be held the 2nd Sunday of each month at 12:30 Please Contact the Parish Office for information and to make arrangements. (882-2622) or email: palmerroadparish@gmail.com

<u>Please Note</u>: The weekday Mass will be cancelled when there is a funeral, but please remember that anyone can attend the funeral of a brother or sister in Christ. The Mass Intention scheduled for that day will then be offered at a later date.

Intention of the Holy Father, Pope Francis for October 2017

Workers and the Unemployed: That all workers may receive respect and protection of their rights, and that the unemployed may receive the opportunity to contribute to the common good.

7		
<u> </u>		